October 15, 1981

The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on
Thursday, October 15, 1981 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman
Home Road. All members were present.

The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2™ by Willis Waybright,
carried.

The treasurer’s report was accepted by motion of Snyder, 2" by Waybright, carried.

The sub-division plans of Bernard Lenhardt was approved by motion of Snyder, 2"
by Jim Neth, carried.

The John Sanders plans were approved by motion of Jim Neth, 2" by Waybright,
carried.

Another plan for Wilson Clapsaddle was approved by Waybright, 2" by Snyder,
carried.

A letter was read stating that our County Aid money has been approved and the
check will be arriving in the mail very soon.

The Werkheiser Sewage Plans have not been approved by DER.

Letter from Commonwealth of PA was read stating approval of state monies to be
used on roads designated by Supervisors.

New Business - Should Mt. Joy Supervisors take over two state roads. These roads
being Harney Road and Fish and Game Road. Approximately 31/2 miles. State will put
roads in good condition and give township $1,100.00 per mile (NOW). (This figure could
be more.) Or township could take over roads as they are and state would estimate cost of
repairing roads and give township the money to repairs. The state will keep the bridges.
Supervisors decided they should meet with Charlie Scott and the Germany Township
Supervisors to find out some answers. Until that time there will be no action on this
proposal.

Tops are on King, Krug, and California Roads. Parking lot paved also. The
shoulders must be put on the King, Krug, and California roads and a tile has to be placed
close to K. Millers.

Bowers Road - Road will have to be widened if and when school bus travels that
road.

Road inspection will be October 24, 1981 at 8:00 a.m.

Letter was read from Penn Twp. stating that they are holding a Sludge Seminar on
October 20, 1981 starting at 1:00 p.m.

There was a complaint from Richard Kelly about a neighbor who lives in an
adjacent trailer to the property Mr. Kelley just purchased. This trailer has water running
out of it continuously and it is causing many problems. Mr. Kelley was advised by the
supervisors to check this out with DER.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. by motion of Neth, 2" by Waybright,
carried. Next meting November 11, 1981 at 7:00 p.m.

Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.



